MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 1st MAY 2013

APOLOGIES

David Markham, Jim Beskow and John Robinson

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the April meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The replacement fencing and steps refurbishment was expected to start soon, probably within the next 2 weeks due to a delay with the contractor.

The Car Park work is still in the planning process and we are hoping that this too will start soon. Please bear with us for any inconvenience during these works.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer gave a full report to members of the accounts for April and we are still in a healthy position. Income had totalled £4,307 from memberships, key ring sales, web site sales, catering and donations. Expenses for the month had been £174 from site maintenance and electricity.

EVENTS

The Club Sunday had been enjoyed but there were comments that nothing happened in terms of the lifeboat themed day. Members were asked for their ideas as to what could be done for any of the theme days.

The NADS event was, as usual well attended and enjoyable. The invitation sail for Thornwick Bay modellers was OK plus even a handful of our members came along too.

This month sees the next Club Sunday with a naval theme plus round1 of the 2013 scale steering championship and club 500’s round 2.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman said that the ongoing situation of members leaving the kitchen in a dirty state was if anything getting worse and if it isn’t kept cleaner we are likely to lose our caterers. Last time catering was done the ‘volunteers’ had to clean the kitchen before they could start work and this is now acceptable. Will all members please clean up after themselves, wash up and put their own cups etc away and wipe down the worktops. It was felt that the offenders do not attend club meetings or read the minutes, as this problem has been ongoing for many years. The Secretary tabled a vote of thanks to Iris Bryant who had cleaned the kitchen out with bleach on Wednesday morning.

The kitchen will be locked overnight during the Nationals and also the |Open Weekend so that equipment etc can be left out.

Thanks to the few members who came to the working day to help clear the tree cuttings left by the electricity contractors. Instead of taking the cuttings for burning, as they were mostly Hawthorn, these were piled up in front of the perimeter fence to help with security.

John Foster had the 25th Anniversary mugs with him and these are now on sale at £4 each. He also has the key rings for sale at £2 each.

Ken Thorpe asked if we could have another junction box under the veranda at the other end of the table to help with charging points. There are 4 extension leads in the clubhouse to use but we will see if this can be done.

   Alf Lee                                                                     Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                 (Secretary)

